DE Effects Committee Meeting
28 March 2011
Monterey Hyatt

Mr. David Hidinger, Chair of the DEPS Effects Committee, welcomed the group.   

Mr. Hidinger defined the objectives for the evenings meeting.  These objectives include:

· A review of the subcommittees activities for the last year

· Defining committee goals and structure for current year
· Are we properly scoped as a volunteer association?  
· What are our future plans?  
· What are achievable goals so that we can re-scope our objectives?
The DEPS Effects Committee will hold three meetings this year in conjunction with the three major DEPS events.   
	Directed Energy Systems Symposium, 28 March – 1 April, Monterey, CA  


“Complete”

Directed Energy Test & Evaluation Conference, 2-4 August, Albuquerque, NM   

Annual Directed Energy Symposium, 14-18 November, La Jolla, CA  

All DEPS members are invited to participate in the DEPS Effects Committee.  Meeting notices will be posted on the DEPS website.

The group reviewed the Committee’s accomplishments for the past 12 months.  Mr. Hidinger highlighted two very successful subcommittee events included:

Programs and capabilities meeting, May 2010, and which is a bi-annual event.

Bio-effects Panel at 13th DE Symposium, November 2010, sponsored by the Bio-effects subcommittee.    

Subcommittee Updates were provided by the various Chairpersons:
· HPM Effects provided by Dr. Steve Calico:  Main focus was to provide access to contractors for the HPM effects database.  A standard for database protocol was worked and accepted in draft form by the JMEM working group.  JTCG/ME has been provided funding for this effort.  The work to obtain this database began in Nov ’09 and stopped in’10 due to proprietary issues with the data.  

· Laser Effects provided by Nick Morley:  This subcommittees goals were that they make improvements on the conference, continue the lethality short course, increase paper publications, and provide the Best Paper Award. They are also working on lethality test and reporting standards
· Laser M&S: Their goals were to complete the survey, share their lessons learned, and establish a forum and helpdesk for models where they initially focus on JPO.  They felt that firewall issues were the reason that they weren’t able to achieve their goals.
· HPM M&S provided by Dr. Tim Clarke: A discussion on their efforts is included in HPM Effects paragraph above.  It was suggested that we recommend that the JMEM WG funding for non-lethal work be continued.
· Bio Effects provided by Richard Guthrie:  This subcommittee coordinated the successful Policy and Transition Panel discussion for the 13th DE Symposium, November 2010, and will be glad to share their lessons learned.    The groups goals for ’11 are:  1)  Promote dissemination of information by other panels and forums at DEPS events to eliminate roadblocks.  2)  Poll for issues with suppliers, builders, and use the feedback as guidelines .  3)  Work issues with Bio Effects models.
· VV&A Subcommittee charts were presented by David Hidinger, as neither of the co-chairs were available.
· Data Dissemination provided by Richard Damron:   The group attempted to develop a directory of existing data.  They found that DTIC provides access to DE2AC and can be accessed with CAC and DTIC account.  Even non-CAC holders can arrange access via DTIC, although it is difficult.  All DEPS reports are available in the DEPS publications.  Additional details on this “hot topic” are included in the briefing charts.
· Interoperability provided by Dave Hidinger:  Their goal was to identify problems across the other subcommittees.  Completed a survey to address their goals, compiled the results and distributed them to the DEPS committee. 
Future plans for the Effects Committee – David Hidinger
The structure of the committee is determined by the committee chair and co-chair and is open to all DEPS members.  The mandate for the committee must be approved by DEPS.  

· In order to focus the committee, we will probably cut back on the subcommittees.  
· Continue to work to obtain the HPM effects database and make it available to contractors.  The database will be reviewed to determine if the data has value.  Then a course of action will determined to include cost and effort.   
Additional discussions:


Richard Damron stated that Karen Hudson should be contacted to obtain information on the HEL database.  You can reach her at DE2AC@JTO.HPC.MIL.
It was suggested that a panel discussion be held each year by the Effects Committee.  

Next meeting will be during the Directed Energy Test & Evaluation Conference, 2-4 August, Albuquerque, NM.  An exact date, time, a place will be announced prior to the meeting.

Resulting Actions:
 Provide the results of the Interoperability survey on the DEPS website Effects Committee page.
Tim Clarke will determine the status of the effects database. 
Determine how members of the effects committee can get access to the webpage.  Is a password required?
Respectfully submitted by:  Martha Klein  

